
 

Important Safety Recall 
This notice applies to your vehicle, VIN XXXXXXXXXXXXX 

 
NHTSA Recall Number: 24V-001 
 
Date: January 8, 2024 
 
Subject: Weldon V-Mux 8 X 16 Input/Output Node Safety Recall Notice 
 
 
Dear North Star Ambulance Owner, 
 
This notice is being sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Highway 
Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 
Braun Northwest, based on information provided by Weldon, a division of Akron Brass, has 
decided that a safety defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 2020-2021 
North Star ambulances equipped with V-Mux 8 X 16 I/O nodes, Weldon Part Number 6030-
2000-00 produced between March 10, 2020 and June 14, 2023. Versions 1.00 thru 1.02 are 
affected. You are receiving this notification because Braun Northwest has determined that your 
North Star Ambulance has one or more of the recalled products installed.  
In the affected products, short circuit protection may not function properly. In the case of a short 
circuit in the wiring or the connected load, overheating of the wiring or the load may occur which 
could increase the risk of a vehicle fire. 
The repair of affected units is a simple software update that can be completed without 
accessing the individual nodes or design files using a Weldon service app and the downloader 
kit. This update is estimated to take 5 minutes and will be provided free of charge. 
You may be eligible to receive a reimbursement for the cost of repairs made prior to receiving 
this notice.   
For repair/replacement related to this recall please contact  
Braun Northwest Service Department: 800-245-6303 or 
Weldon: Cherish Porter, cporter@idexcorp.com, 330-576-8727 
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If Braun Northwest or Weldon fails or is unable to arrange service as described above without 
charge, you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E., Washington, DC 20590 or call toll-free Auto 
Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY 1-800-424-9153); or go to www.safercar.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Jim Braun – Vice President 

 

List of recalled nodes installed in your vehicle. 

Part Number Item Description S/N 
6030-2000-

00 8x16 Node  
   
   

 


